
  The Chapel in Marlboro exists to 

Glorify God and Serve Others— 

Matthew 22:35-40 

Present Christ to the lost. 

Unite in celebrative worship, 

Restore wholeness 

Provide meaningful friendships and 

Opportunities for 

Service, while 

Equipping people for ministry and a 

life of PURPOSE! 

We believe that true happiness and a 

worthwhile life can only be realized 

through faith in Jesus Christ. Every 

worship service and activity of this church 

is designed to help you live life to the 

fullest. If you are a guest with no church 

home, we invite you to make The Chapel 

yours! 

The Chapel in Marlboro fulfills its 

purpose by leading believers to maturity 

through evangelism, instruction, service, 

fellowship, and worship. 

Our Ten-Fold Vision is… 

…To strive for excellence in all 
endeavors;   

…To be a church where all are 
welcomed;   

…To establish people in the truth of the 
Bible, thus producing disciples of 
Jesus Christ;   

…To have knowledgeable and 
compassionate pastoral staff who can 
and do help people;   

…To encourage participation by all 
members in ministry (meeting the 
needs of others in Jesus’ Name);   

…To present the “good news” of God’s 
salvation, offered through the Lord 
Jesus Christ frequently, if not weekly;   

…To encourage the development of 
small groups, where people may 
experience real friendship and 
personal growth;   

…To have a world mindset; a desire to 
minister beyond the walls of the church 
to others;  

…To develop the acreage and facilities 
for community and spiritual ministry;   

…To glorify God in all that we do. 

STAFF OFFICE EXTENSIONS: 

Rev. Tom Edwards, Lead Pastor. . . . . . . . . . .224 

Rev. Joel Cochran, Support Pastor. . . . . . . . .225 

Rev. Don Davies, Pastor Emeritus. . . . . . . . . 220 

Matt Hunsaker, Creative Arts Pastor. . . . . . .  229 

Todd Hostetler, Children & Sports Pastor. . . .228 

Daniel Fahl, Middle School Pastor. . . . . . . . . 228 

Josiah Kaiser, High School Pastor. . . . . . . . . 221 

Linda Balzer, Church Admin. . . . . . . . . . . . . . 220 

Jennifer Galehouse, Administrative Asst. . . . .227 

Good Shepherd Christian Academy . . . . . . . .223 

Counseling Office. . . . . . . . . . . . . . 330-650-1588 

 

Annual Budget for 2024:                  $828,392.00 
    Tithes & Offerings for week ending April 1st: 

               $21,654.53 ($15,930.61 needed per week) 

    Tithes & Offerings year to date: 

               $223,215.78 ($223,028.54 budgeted YTD) 

The Endowment Fund of The Chapel in Marlboro 
exists to support special projects, as selected by the 
Board of Trustees. You may contribute to this fund 
by remembering The Chapel in your will. 
 

We are glad you are worshiping with us at The 
Chapel today! Two attended nurseries are available 
for infants through 3-year-old children during 
services. Children’s classes, youth groups and adult 
church school classes meet at 9:00 A.M. A list of 
classes, times, and room locations is available at the 
information desk in the main foyer. During the 10:15 
A.M. service, K-5th grade children meet in the 
sanctuary to join the adults for worship, then are 
dismissed to classes during the sermon.  

THE CHAPEL IN MARLBORO 

     8700 Edison Street N.E. (State Rt. 619) 

PO BOX 169 Marlboro-Louisville, Ohio 44641 

     Phone 330-935-0132     FAX 330-935-0700  

Web site  www.marlboro-chapel.com          

E-mail  office@marlboro-chapel.com  

Facebook page 

https://www.facebook.com/ChapelInMarlboro/ 

For recent sermons visit 

https://www.youtube.com/user/ChapelInMarlboro.   

Online service is broadcast at 10:15 am Sundays 

www.marlboro-chapel.com/media.    

Twitter: @ChapelMarlboro 

Instagram:  ChapelMarlboro 

 

*For your convenience, you may scan this QR code and go directly to our web site where you 
may give your offering electronically. 

FINANCIAL REPORT 

                   April 14, 2024 

 

Invocation
 

Great Things 
 

Announcements 
 

Tithes & Offerings 
 

Christ Our Hope In Life And Death  

 

Scripture Reading 

Matthew 28:16-20 (ESV) 
 

Sermon 

Pastor Tom Edwards 

 

Baptism 
 

Christ Is Enough 

Glorious Day 
 

Benediction and Dismissal 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Don’t go through the motions. 

There’s more to God than a 
Religious experience. 
We want you to know God, 
Grow in a relationship with God 
And find your place serving God. 
 

    

http://www.marlboro-chapel.com/
mailto:office@marlboro-chapel.com
https://www.facebook.com/ChapelInMarlboro/
https://www.youtube.com/user/ChapelInMarlboro
http://www.marlboro-chapel.com/media


 
VST has two 4-hour training dates scheduled for Sunday, April 14th and Sunday, April 

28th from 1:00P.M.-5:00P.M. in the Gym. Both dates are required to fulfill the 8 hours of 

general training for all team members.  

EnJOY group outing scheduled for April 17th.  We are going to Mrs. Yoder’s 

Kitchen in Mt. Hope then to Sunny Slope Orchards and Market in Navarre.  Be sure to 
sign up.  A reminder, the “RUTH” play and lunch on May 18th in Sugarcreek ticket cost is 
$63 per person.  A $25 deposit is due April 14th, balance due May 12th.  Please make the 
check out to Kathy Gonser. 

JAM kids are memorizing weekly bible scriptures. This week’s bible scripture is 

Ephesians 6:1-3  “Children, obey your parents in the Lord, for this is right.  “Honor your 
father and mother” (this is the first commandment with a promise), “that it may go well 

with you and that you may live long in the land.”   We will celebrate the end of the JAM 

year on Saturday, May 25th.   

Good Shepherd Christian Academy now enrolling for the 2024-2025 school year. 

Fill out the new student inquiry form at www.gscaedu.com/contact and take the first step 

into your child’s Chistian Education! 

The Alliance Area Ulster Project 2024 is seeking host families for teens 12-17 

years of age from Ireland for June 28 – July 18th.  Please contact Becke Umberger at 
330-704-9842 or Pastor Todd Hostetler for further information. 

Free Bread. If you need bread, please take some home for your family. The tables are 

set up by door #3 near The Source and Library.  

Our Chapel Library has books, DVDs, CDs, and magazines for your use.  Staffed 

times are Sundays 8:45 – 9:15A.M., 10:00 – 10:20A.M., and 11:30 – 11:45A.M. 

The Chuck Wagon ministry donates toiletries, paper products, and nonperishable 

food items to the Alliance Salvation Army. Place donations in the wagon outside the 

church office. The Berean/Friendship class is encouraged to donate during April. 

VBS Online Registration is now OPEN for Participants and  

Volunteers! Scan the QR Code to sign up! An information table and  
Donation Board is in the North Hallway. Stop by to see how you can help. 
VBS is June 17th - 21st 6:15P.M.-8:45P.M. Join us for SCUBA 
as we “Dive in to Friendship with God". Contact Candi Scheifele at  
(330) 573-1668 for more information. 
 

 
▪ The Creative Arts Ministry and Worship Team can always use new members.  If you 

would like to get involved, please see Pastor Matt.  

 

▪ High School Church School 9:00A.M. Sundays in The Source. 

▪ Middle School Sunday School 9:00A.M. Sundays in room #17/18. 

▪ Aftershock Middle School service 10:15A.M. – 11:30A.M. Sundays in The Source. No 
Aftershock today in observance of baptism Sunday. 

▪ Pursuit Marlboro Youth Group High School & Middle School Sundays 6:00P.M. – 
8:00P.M. in The Source. 

▪ Pursuit Marlboro Youth Group High School Girls meets every third Sunday of the 
month for lunch and small groups.  

 
▪ Prayer requests: You can call the church office during office hours. To send a request or 

receive prayer requests through the Chapel E-mail Prayer Chain, e-mail: Nancy 
Cummins prayeremail8700@ neo.rr.com. 

▪ Sunday Morning Prayer Group meets Sunday mornings at 8:00A.M. in room #12.   

▪ Women’s Small Group (high school through age 30) meets the second and fourth 
Sundays every month from 4:00 – 5:30P.M. in room #7. Contact is Tonya Yoder.  

▪ Women’s Bible Study Tuesdays 9:30A.M. in room #7/8 and/or 6:30P.M. in room #1 and 
#17/18.  Contact Jean Popa at (330) 606-9397. 

▪ Men’s Discipleship Group Tuesdays in room #7 at 6:30P.M.  Contact Mike Sobitz at 
(330) 618-6762.  

▪ Middle School Boys and Girls Bible studies Wednesdays from 6:30P.M. – 8:00P.M. in 
the Safe Harbor rooms.  Contact Daniel Fahl at (330) 931-6399.  

▪ Men’s Bible Study 7:00 – 8:00A.M.; 6:45A.M. for refreshments Fridays in room #7. 

Contact Rick Grissom at (330) 592-0617.  

▪ High School Youth Boys’ Bible studies meets the first and third Fridays of every 
month, 7:00P.M.-8:30P.M. in room #12. 

 
▪ Pickleball Tuesdays and Thursdays from 6:30 – 8:30P.M. Contact Todd Hostetler at 

(330) 614-9297.  

▪ Open Play Volleyball Fridays from 6:00 – 10:00P.M. Please contact Pastor Josiah at 
(330) 206-8625. No Volleyball on April 19th. 

 
▪ Griefshare meets Sunday evenings at 6:00P.M. in room #21; enter at door # 2. Contact 

Ed Mitchell (330) 614-4122 or Kim Mitchell (330) 581-9257.  

▪ Celebrate Recovery Ministry Mondays 6:30-8:30P.M. in The Source. Childcare 
available for infants through elementary age.  Contact Kim Mitchell at (330) 581-9257 or 
Ed Mitchell at (330) 614-4122.  

▪ Widows and Friends Connection meets in room #7 at 11:30A.M. on the third Monday of 
each month. Contact Kathy Sobitz at (330) 877-3070.  

 

▪ JAM Sessions will NOT be meeting today. Kids, please stay with your family and enjoy 

the service and baptisms.  

▪ AWANA Wednesdays 6:30-8:00P.M.  

 
Please remember those from our church family who have been in the hospital or ill.  

Dear Church family, Thank you so much for the phone calls, cards, kind expressions of 
sympathy, and especially your prayers for Madeline and her family during her recent 
illness and homegoing. We are grateful to all who attended her memorial service and 
celebrated her life with us. Thank you to all who provided and served the wonderful lunch 
afterward. We are so blessed to know each of you and to be a part of this church family.  

           ~The Hluch family 

Condolences to Todd, Melanie, and Landyn Kuhn on the passing of their daughter 
and mother, Emily Irene Kuhn, on April 10, 2024. 

Please give a warm Chapel welcome to new members Jeremiah Hayes, Elizabeth 
Hayes, Benjamin Pontnack, and Yuliya Pontnack. 

CHURCH ALIVE 

CREATIVE ARTS 

YOUTH 

BIBLE STUDY / PRAYER 

SPORTS 

ADULTS 

CHILDREN 

 

OUR CHURCH FAMILY 
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